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REQUEST FOR INFORMATION 

FOR 
COUNTY OF SAN MATEO 

 
LISTED BELOW ARE THE QUESTIONS (Q) SUBMITTED BY 

POTENTIAL BIDDERS FOR THE  
 

COYOTE POINT MARINA MAINTENANCE DREDGING  
AND PILE REPLACEMENT PROJECT 

 
COUNTY PROJECT NO. OD516 

PROJECT FILE NO. E5061  
 
 

THE COUNTY OF SAN MATEO DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS 
HAS PROVIDED RESPONSES (R) TO THE QUESTIONS BELOW 

 
Responses R1, R2, and R3 provided on 04/6/2022 
 

 
Q1. Do we get a bid bond based on all items being awarded or just schedule A? 

 
 R1. The contract requires a bid bond for all Items covered in all Schedules.  
 

 
Q2. The BCDC permit requires a current eelgrass survey to determine if measures such 

as turbidity curtains need to be employed, and where they would be placed.  Has 
this survey been conducted, and are turbidity curtains needed for the project?  

 
R2.  The survey will be performed by the County and must be performed 30 days prior 

to dredging. The requirement for turbidity curtains will be determined by the 
agencies only if eelgrass is detected within the dredging area or the 250 meter 
buffer zone. At this time, turbidity curtains and light monitoring are not required 
for the dredging work. Please note that no eelgrass was found within the 
dredging area or 250 meter buffer zone during the 2017 survey.  

 
 

Q3.  Just to clarify: digging beneath docks and headways is permitted, but not    
required?  

   
R3.  Correct. Digging beneath docks and headways is permitted, but not required, 

with the exception of the main headwalk of Docks 27, 28 and 29 where it is 
required to Required Elevation of -4 feet MLLW. See the plans and specifications 
(Section 22) for details. 

 
 
 


